
MET FINANCE COMMITTEE  
Meeting Notes for Meeting of  

Monday, January 31, 2022 
2 PM 

 
 
Committee: Julia Jitkoff, Toby Lloyd, Gary Burnett, Mark Hoffman 
Absent: Mary Burke 
 Staff – John Turgeon, Mona Rudnicki, Kelly Price 
 
1. Call to Order.  

 
2. Review and approve notes from October 26, 2021 Finance Committee meeting. Done 
 
3. MET Private-side Financial Reports-- Mona R. Reports were approved with changes to 2 Q. 

Motion Mark, second Toby.  
a.  2nd quarter, December 31, 2021 – Mona R. This report was updated to reclassify 

several expense items so it agrees with other reports.  
b. P and L Budget vs Actual for July-December 2021   
c. MET Balance sheet December 31, 2021 
d. Brown Advisory balances as of December 31, 2021. (See Attachment A) –Julia 

Jitkoff provided for Committee. The numbers are the same as balance on MET 
Balance sheet. Only difference is the value of the land which does not show on 
Brown Advisory report. 

Land on the Balance Sheet includes a 15.2 Acre tract (16 lots, 8 of which are wetland) in 
Charles County, and a 71.9 Acre tract (Adjacent to parkland) in Garrett County. This Tract 
may be of interest to the Parks Department.  It is listed on a state DGS (Dept. of General 
Services) site but has generated no inquiries. Sale effort will require an appraisal. Both 
tracts are wooded. Finance Committee Recommended that the Lands Committee take a 
look at these properties. John will put on their agenda.  
 
 There was discussion of limitations on withdrawals from Rural Legacy account. Original 
funded amount of $136,408 can only be spent with permission of Rural Legacy Board.   
 

4. Wells Fargo update 
As approved at last meeting we are changing from Wells Fargo Clearing Services to Fidelity 
Investments as custodian for the Operating account. Signatures forms are  going out shortly 
for digital affirmation to Mary Burke Gary Burnett, Mark Hoffman and Julia Jitkoff. Mona is 
in charge of getting signatures for Brown Advisory.  
 

5. Forever Maryland Conference sponsorship. John Turgeon asked if we could reallocate 
within existing budget to support the FM conference. The committee  approved MET to 
giving FM $5000 for a conference lunch. Motion by Mark, second by Toby.  
 



6. Student Intern update.  John Turgeon. The intern has to choose to come to MET. If she 
does, we will have to pay for part of her cost and part will be paid by LTA. 
Met would pay $10,000. LTA would pay $50,000. Dollars needed for the intern could be 
covered within the existing budget by using some of Field Data Collection allocation. The 
funds dedicated for this item have been saved by Kelly when she was able to get the item 
covered by the state. All agree do reallocate funds.  
  

7. Next Finance Committee meeting, Monday, April 25, 2022, at 2 pm.  
Board meeting is May 2, 2022. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


